Minutes of the Faculty Affairs Meeting

October 8, 2010

Present:  H. Ganapathy-Coleman, M. Lewandowski, L. Sperry, R. Guell (Exec Liaison), J. West,  K. Harris, A. Solesky (SPF Liaison), L. Behrendt

Absent:  K., Evans, N.  Rogers (AA Liaison)

Guests:  S. Buchanan, R. Lotspeich, N. Hopkins 

The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. in Cunningham Library room 028.

1.  Approval of the minutes  (6-0-0)

2. Report from Liaison to Academic Affairs (Rogers)—no report

3. Report from Liaison to Executive Committee (Guell)

a. Exec has passed another round of charges related to the Handbook so that a constitutional vote on items can be held in the spring.  Several of the charges will be sent to FAC

b. Exec will pass on to Senate a biannual performance evaluation.  Faculty will weight their teaching, research, and service; colleagues and the chair will rate each person in all three areas (excellent, acceptable, or substandard) as well as an overall rating.  Repeated substandard evaluations will result in a hearing and possible loss of tenure.

c. President Bradley is moving toward:

i. 3% across the board (except for conditional reappointments)

ii. Everyone who was promoted prior to 2010 will receive $1,000 for each promotion (associate, full professor)

iii. Application of an equity formula to bring salaries from 80 to 85% of comparable peer institutions   

4. Report from the Special Purpose Faculty Advocate (Solesky)—no report

5. Report from Chair (Evans)—no report
6. New Business

a. Charge #8—professional conduct of faculty 

i. R. Lotspeich (AAUP representative)

1. Faculty behaving poorly should be addressed, but not through a specific code

a. How widespread is the issue?

b. Is this a threat to student attitudes about ISU?

c. What are the current mechanisms in place to address the issue?

d. What is the cost of implementing a code?  Is the action worth the cost?

ii. N. Hopkins  encouraged FAC to revise the Handbook to address the issue rather than creating a separate procedure.

1. Must keep an appropriate documentation to support disciplinary measures

2. Possibly bring in faculty from other institutions to check if our expectations are in line with other universities

iii.  R. Guell—chairs feel that they don’t have the tools to discipline faculty

iv.  Ganapathy-Coleman introduced the recommendation FAC proposed last spring regarding this issue (broadening the grievance procedures to include grievances filed for faculty misconduct)—this was Charge #13 from FAC 2009-10.
v. Discussion ensued related to the issues of faculty behavior. The discussion included determination of location of grievances and who should review a proposed grievance to determine its appropriateness (serious vs spurious) and effect mediation.
vi. R. Guell suggested that FAC wait to see what Senate does regarding the proposed evaluation process.  If the process is approved in its current form the behaviors left untouched may be fairly spurious.

vii. Ganapathy-Coleman, Harris and Behrendt will continue to work on this charge

7.  Old Business

a. FAC approved faculty names selected to serve on the Mills, Dreiser, and Service awards committees. 

The meeting adjourned at 3:53 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Behrendt

Secretary, ’10-‘11

